
G  R  A  N  G  E 

March 6, 2020 

Councillor Gord Perks 
Chair, Toronto and East York Community Council 
Toronto City Hall 
Toronto ON  
M5H 2N2 

Re: 14.2 - Naming of an existing public lane North of Queen Street West extending Beverley 
Street and John Street. 

The Grange Community Association respectfully requests that this report be deferred and that 
consideration be given to an alternate location. 

Rationale: 
• The GCA has communicated on several occasions with both the TEYCC as well as City

staff advising that the association has been involved in a study of un-named laneways
within our planning district, bounded by College, University, Queen and Spadina.

• The GCA provided both the TEYCC and City staff with an early list of laneways with
proposed names.

• The GCA has not been consulted on the proposal before you regarding the above
laneway.

• Two condominium boards adjacent to this laneway have not been consulted.
• The laneway identified for this proposal is currently located within a residential area. The

proposal seeks to highlight contributions of a commercial nature.
• There are laneways within the commercial district south of Queen Street that are more

appropriate for this recognition, such as the laneway south of Queen that runs between
Duncan and John.

Thank you, 

Dr. Ralph J  Daley 

President 
Grange Community Association, Inc. 
41 Soho Square 
Toronto, Canada M5T 2Z2 
Phone: (416) 204-1108 
Cell: (416) 301-1636 Fax: (416) 204-1131 
Email: ralph@grangecommunity.ca  
Website: www.grangecommunity.ca  
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